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BARNINGHAM CEVC PRIMARY SCHOOL

                        Church Road, Barningham, Bury St. Edmunds, Suffolk IP31 1DD

                                          Tel 01359 221297 e-mail admin@barningham.suffolk.sch.uk

Dear Parent/Carer

Free School Meals Eligibility

There is often some confusion about Free School Meals and who is eligible.  All children in Reception and Year 1 and 2 are entitled to a free meal in school as part of a government initiative.  This is different to Free School Meals, which is for all children in school who qualify under certain criteria.

Your child could get free school meals if you get an income-based benefit (for example Income Support), or Child Tax Credit only. You can sometimes qualify if you get Working Tax Credit as well. But it depends on the income your tax credits have been worked out on, and where you live in the UK. You can apply for free school meals if you or your child receives any of the following:

· Income Support

· Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance

· Income-related Employment and Support Allowance

· Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

· The Guarantee element of State Pension Credit

· Child Tax Credit, provided they are not entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an   

      annual income of £16,190 or less

· Working Tax Credit 'run-on' - the payment someone may receive for a further four 
      weeks after they stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit

· Universal Credit - In England, if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household 
       income must be less than £7400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you 
      get). 

It is important to remember that children receive so much more than just the cooked lunch. We can help with uniform, school trip costs, daily milk and extra support in school.

Those children in receipt of free school meals, remain eligible until they finish the phase of schooling (primary or secondary) they’re in on 31 March 2022.
If you meet any of the criteria, please complete the enclosed form and return to the school office by Friday 8th March.  If you have any questions please speak to either myself or Mrs Pipe.

Yours sincerely

Frances Parr

Head Teacher

To learn, aspire, believe and hope through our Christian faith.
Barningham CEVC Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of all children. The Designated Safeguarding Lead is Mrs Parr, the Alternate Designated Person is Mrs Pipe and the Governor with responsibility for Safeguarding is Mrs Norris. 

The Online Safety Lead is Miss Shipston and the Governor with Responsibility for Online Safety is Mrs Norris.
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